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Department of Human Resources

POLICY & GUIDANCE MEMORANDUM 
#2009-12:
The Use of Preferred/Professional and Legal Names


The University is required to ensure that each faculty or staff member’s Social Security number, legal name, date of birth, and gender are accurate against the information on file at the Social Security Administration and other regulatory agencies.  See, Policy & Guidance Memorandum #2007-10, Social Security Number Verification.
However, some faculty and staff members may wish to use a name other than their legal name for some purposes.  This Policy & Guidance Memorandum describes the circumstances and procedure for using a preferred or professional name.

· Legal names will always be used on payroll, tax, and other government reporting documents.

· Preferred or professional names, including different first and/or last names may be used in directories (both web-based and in print) and in e-mail addresses.

However, because directories and email addresses are generated from data maintained in the Human Resources Information System (PeopleSoft), it is necessary to notify Human Resources that you wish to use a preferred name.

For more information or to request to add or change your preferred or professional name, please contact Director of Human Resources Information Systems Becky Hsu at becky.hsu@umb.edu.
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